

**MOHAWK VALLEY COMMUNITY COLLEGE
EMPLOYEE ENRICHMENT MEETING MINUTES
Monday, March 13, 2017 PH 300**

Present: Christine Miller, Gloria Karol, Jenny Spinelli, Nolan Snyder, Norma Chrisman, Jody Marchetta, Debbie Otis

Excused: David Katz, Brandon Shaw, Anna Radlowski, Kim Evans-Dame, Liz Doherty, Rosemary Fuoco

Discussion Topics:

Rome SI Day One – Rome Day is well on its way. Proposals are coming in and we should have a nice line up for Summer Institute. Gloria will extend an invitation to Rome folks to attend the April and May meetings so that final details can be worked out for Rome SI Day.

Core Workshop 2017– Diversity Core Workshops have been completed. This workshop will be offered again at Summer Institute for anyone that was not able to attend one of the regularly scheduled workshops. HR will send out a notification once the Summer Institute Date has been set to faculty/staff that still need to attend this training.

CCCAT & OnCourse – Connecting Collaborating and Celebrating the Art of Teaching (CCCAT) is a great training for full time and part time faculty members to attend. Christine will be sending out another invite to faculty to attend this training. If the council knows anyone that may be interested, please email Christine Miller. OnCourse will be taught by members of the MVCC community and will be an all day training on one of the bonus days during Summer Institute. More details about OnCourse will be communicated as Summer Institute draws closer.

Adjunct Liaison position – motion to be made at April meeting – The Adjunct Liaison position has been eliminated from the Staffing Plan. The council discussed the need for this position to remain on the council. Due to lack of quorum, the council could not pass a motion. Members who attended this meeting are in agreement that there is a need to have Adjuncts represented on this council and that the Adjunct Liaison position should be changed to “Adjunct Representative.” A motion will be made at the April meeting to make this change to the Charter.

Admin Mtg Attachment/how can we support? – David Katz will discuss the attachment at an upcoming Administrators’ Meeting to get a better sense of how the Enrichment Council can help support any of the listed initiatives. This attachment will be discussed further at a future meeting.

Respectfully Submitted,

Gloria Karol